NorthEast Coalition Minutes for September 18, 2011
Neighborhood Grant Collaboration

Between NEC and OFC

September 18, 2011
Our Foundation for Children (OFC) would like to partner with the NorthEast Coalition (NEC) to obtain a neighborhood grant from the City of Charlotte to help fund OFC’s The Spirit of Neighborly Giving project.  This event will be held December 17, 2011.  Families and their children in the North East area of Charlotte will be invited to attend.

OFC will host the following event:


Hand out clothing for winter and food to needy families


Renovate 5630 Phillips St.

As a thank you, families participating will receive clothing for their children and a box of food supplies by OFC

NEC will be featured in all advertising.  While no funds will be requested from NEC, OFC is requesting written support in the form of agreeing to the submission of the grant as well as NEC’s president’s signature on the grant request and, if awarded, on the grant’s contract with the City of Charlotte.

If you have any question and/pr need further clarification, please contact me.

OFC’s contact:

Vianne Howitt, Event Coordinator Chair

704-547-4513

Vh_civics@bellsouth.net
Thank you for your consideration.  I believe this will be a win ,win situation for NEC and OFC and, the NEC’s help, we look forward to a very successful event.

Sincerely,

Vianne Howitt

OFC’s Event Coordinator Chair
NorthEast Coalition Minutes for September 18, 2011
First Meeting

First meeting started at 2: pm. Tom Tillis was guest speaker.  The meeting didn’t draw t he number of participants the Coalition had hoped.  We thought many folk would show up today because of the issues that have been put out there by the Republican Party, the president stated.  Tom Tillis is a smooth calm gentleman.  No matter the question, he always has an answer, whether right or wrong it’s an answer.  The former business executive says he seeks out his critics for people who are shaking their heads at his answers.  “it give me a chance to talk to people and explain things”.  It’s a way to show that we do want to listen, and we will listen and will respect them.
Tillis stated that he will be holding town hall meeting in the months to come.  He has another town hall planned closer to his Mecklenburg County district this week and said he hope to hold 50 between now and next May when the legislature reconvenes. 

Mr. Tillis  had to leave after about 30 minutes because he had another engagement. We thanked him and invited him back to visit again.

Meeting ended at 3: PM
2nd Meeting

Our Foundation for Children brought a proposal to the board of the NorthEast Coalition to partner in order to perform The Spirit of Neighborly Giving project.  The event is scheduled to be held on December 17, 2011 from 12-2 at 5630 Phillips St, Charlotte, NC 28269.  The president of NorthEast Coalition, Dan Grieneisen thought the ideal would be a great way to renovate 5630 Phillips as a greatening place for the residents in the area.   OFC would hand out Winter clothing and food to those participants who helped with the renovation.

Copies of the by-laws were made available by the secretary of the board for the board to review if needed.  The president asked for a motion.  Clair Lane made a motion to partner with Our Foundation for Children and Mike Aufrecht seconded the motion.

OFC Thanked the NEC for their consideration and their support

Clair Lane  -- Secretary

Dan Grieneisen  -- President

